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SUBJECT: Annual Report on the Financial Audits Program

The Board of Supervisors adopted a policy on June 27, 2000, directing the Auditor-Controller to
annually report to the Internal Operations Committee on the proposed schedule of Internal
Audit projects for the following calendar year. The attached “Schedule of Internal Audit
Projects” provides the proposed project schedule for 2014 and summarizes the status of the
projects that were scheduled for completion in 2013.

In 2013, the Internal Audit Division completed thirty-eight (38) projects during the year., There
were forty-one (41) projects originally scheduled for 2013. Of the projects not complete, two
(2) are in progress and one (1) is on the schedule for 2014. Attached are schedules showing
the status of the 2013 scheduled projects as completed, in progress, or rescheduled/postponed.

The Chief Auditor and the Assistant Auditor-Controller performed a thorough review of existing,
recurring projects as well as identifying potential new projects that should be incorporated into
the 2014 schedule. The emphasis and priority in scheduling projects was based on the
perceived risk to the County. The schedule is composed of legally required projects, such as
the Treasury cash counts, reoccurring projects, and new projects.

Legally required projects have their basis in government code. Reoccurring projects have a
preferred cycle attached to them based on their perceived amount of inherent risk. If a concern
comes to the attention of the Chief Auditor or the Assistant Auditor-Controller, a reoccurring
project may be planned prior to it being due based on the preferred cycle, or a new project may
be planned and scheduled.

In addition to performing Internal Audit projects, the Internal Audit Division is responsible for
preparing the County’s Comprehensive Annual Financial Report (CAFR) and providing assistance
to other County departments and the County’s external auditors. The CAFR process consumes
approximately four months of staff time. Also, the Internal Audit Division is the chief
coordinator of the “Single Audit” performed by the County’s external auditors.
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The County’s financial operations are subject to audit by a firm of independent external
auditors, Macias Gini & O’Connell, LLP, Certified Public Accountants (MGO). The external
auditors are responsible for performing an annual audit of the general-purpose financial
statements of the County and the Public Financing Authority. The external auditors also
perform an annual “Single Audit” of the County’s federal financial-assistance programs. Other
independent auditors perform annual audits of the Contra Costa County Employees’ Retirement
Association, the County Housing Authority, state grant programs, and the FIRST 5 Contra Costa
Children and Families Commission.
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